
Upper NY Conference Trustees

Conference Call Meeting

Minutes: June 17, 2013

 

The meeting convened at 9:05 a.m.  S. Butler was appointed secretary, pro tempore

Members Present: S. Butler, D. Byers, B. Conklin, W. Deichmann, E. Harding, J. Jackson, L. Mount, P. Wiley, N. Helgager

Excused: T. Wolfe 

Ex-Officio and Guests: Thomas Clemow, Scott DelConte, Christine Doran, Bill Gottschalk-Fielding, and Kevin Domanico.

Our newest Trustee, Nannette Helgager introduced herself and was welcomed by all.

T. Wolfe is expected to resign, since he has accepted the Presidency of Iliff School of Theology in Denver, Colorado. With his resignation, we will have vacancies for two lay men.  Presently, the Northern and Central NY areas of our conference seem least well represented.

Camping: L. Mount reported that four new persons have been elected to the Silver Lake Institute Trustees: David Riddell (Director of Camp Asbury), Mike Huber (UNY Director of Camping) Steve Autiera (?) and Lee Mount. We are seeking to build trust between representatives of the UNY Conference and the rest of the Silver Lake Institute members. The Institute trustees have begun making plans to incorporate as a separate not-for-profit organization with no ties to the UNY Conference. S. DelConte and their attorney are in correspondence and hope to establish the new organization within the next year. 

The Camp Asbury Director’s Residence has been purchased and needs only minor renovations. All involved are very pleased with the purchase.

At Camp Findlay, as property leases with individuals reach their renewal dates, the leases are being terminated and the Camp is re-taking possession of the properties.

 

Health and Welfare Groups associated with UNY Conference: B. Gottschalk-Fielding has produced a spread sheet titled “Parent-Daughter Agency List as of 4/12/2013” detailing information on the many entities which have been associated with the previous four Annual Conferences and which are now operating within the UNY Conference. The organizations are listed under three headings.

A – Those which are incorporated separately from the Conference and have their own insurance. We need official notifications of their legal and insured status.

B – Those whose status is unknown or unsure. These need examination and clarification as soon as possible.

C – Those which have been absorbed into the UNY Conference structure. We need to make sure right away that they are covered under our liability insurance plan.

For example, United Methodist Homes seems clearly in Group A and working cooperatively with but independently from the Annual Conference. But the Protestant Campus Ministry of Syracuse University has been placed in Group B. Its status is much less clear. Does the UNY Conference have supervisory responsibility over this group? If so, the Conference is liable for their actions. Decisions need to be made soon regarding our ongoing and future relationships with these and many other ministry groups. A task force including D. Byers, B. Conklin, and 2-3 others from other Conference groups will be convened by B. Gottschalk-Fielding to address this issue and report back to the trustees.

Property Manager: T. Clemow circulated a detailed report, “Vacant Property Listing Update 06/14/13” in advance of the meeting. He highlighted the following issues. The Alma, Alpine, and Cameron Mills properties will go on the market soon. Calvary and Onondaga Hill were also discontinued at the 2013 Conference Session, but they may not need Trustee involvement in their disposal. He is working with the District Superintendents involved to help ensure that the proper procedures are followed in each case.

We made the following Trustee assignments of responsibility for vacant properties. Alma: N, Helgager and J. Jackson. Alpine: N. Helgager and P. Brown, Cameron Mills: N. Helgager and P. Brown. Blossville: L. Mount.  Port Crane: E. Harding and P. Brown.

Binghamton District Parsonage: T. Clemow reported that the project would be ready for the new D.S. and family to move in on June 24.  

Annual Conference and Episcopal Offices:  W. Deichmann will reconvene a working group by conference call to consider long term planning regarding working space for the Bishop’s Office and the Annual Conference offices. C. Doran noted that the bishop wishes to move quickly on this issue. He and his staff are finding their present office arrangements unsatisfactory.

Saratoga Regional Center roof: S. Butler and B. Conklin have signed a contract with a local contractor and the job will be done as soon as possible.

Financial Audit of Trustee Funds: K. Domanico reports that the 2012 audit is in process.

Annual Conference Property & Liability Insurance Plan: L. Mount, J. Jackson, E. Crosby, and K. Domanico met recently with representatives from Church Mutual Insurance. The group proposes that we ask Church Mutual to give us a quote for our insurance, and then ask others to give an estimate for the same coverage. They also recommend that we switch to a system where each church pays directly to the agency or broker rather than including insurance premiums in Ministry Share billings. We also discussed the possibility of allowing churches to obtain their own insurance if they can guarantee that their coverage meets or exceeds ours.

Next meeting:  Our next meeting will be face to face in Syracuse on Monday, September 16th, or perhaps at one of our Camping properties.  We may also offer an orientation and team building session the evening before.

Respectfully submitted,

Stephen C. Butler

Secretary Pro Tempore

 

